

Public Health Department

Postal address: Coventry City Council Information Governance PO Box 15 Council House Coventry CV1 5RR

www.coventry.gov.uk

Telephone: 024 76 833323 infogov@coventry.gov.uk

Date: 2nd April 2019

Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) Request ID: REQ05470

Thank you for your recent request for information. Your request has been considered under the above Act.

You have requested the following information:

Delivery of Armed Forces Covenant

1. Whether Coventry City Council has an elected Armed Forces Covenant Champion, and if so, how long they have been in the role.

Coventry City Council (CCC) has an elected member Armed Forces Champion and we have had someone in that role since the signing of the Armed Forces Covenant (AFC) in June 2012.

2. Furthermore, in reference to the 2016 'Our Community – Our Covenant; Improving the delivery of local Covenant pledges' report, (https://www.fim-trust.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/08/Our-Community-Our-Covenant-Report-30.08.16.pdf)

which states:

"Around half of councils report that they have an action plan, but only 20 per cent say that the plan is active"

I would like to know whether Coventry City Council has an action plan.

If yes: I would like to know the details of the plan, whether it is active, and if it is monitored and reviewed.

CCC, Solihull and Warwickshire councils (CSW) work together sub-regionally to honour the AFC. We have an 'active' action plan that is reviewed and monitored at the CSW Armed Forces Covenant Co-ordination Group which meets bi-monthly.

3. Has Coventry City Council established an armed forces covenant forum (which includes military representatives, charities and council members)? Or is there a mechanism for co-operation at a regional level in the West Midlands?

CSW has an established co-ordination group and a strategic partnership.

4. I would also like to know whether Coventry City Council has any schemes specifically aimed at the veteran community (e.g employment, healthcare & housing schemes).

We ensure that there is raised awareness of the veteran community at the Jobshop, Coventry & Warwickshire Partnership Trust and Housing dept.

The supply of information in response to a freedom of information request does not confer an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

Should you wish to make any further requests for information, you may find what you are looking for is already published on the <u>Council's web site</u> and in particular its FOI/EIR Disclosure log, Council's Publication Scheme, Open Data and Facts about Coventry.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email casework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours sincerely

Liz Gaulton

Director of Public Health & Wellbeing